
 
 

December 3, 2014 

 

 

To: City of Appleton – Finance Committee 

 

Subject:  Appleton Yacht Club – 2014 Annual Written Report 

 

 

Attached is the annual written report for 2014 pursuant to Paragraphs 23 & 24 of the 

lease agreement between the City of Appleton and the Appleton Yacht Club. 

 

The content of this report includes the following information: 

 

 Year to Date Financial Statements through October 2014  

(10 months-attached) 

 

 Board of Directors Meeting Minutes – November 2014 

 

 Annual General Membership Meeting Minutes – January 2014 

 

 Capital Spending 2014 

Proposed Capital Spending 2015 

Updated 5-Year Capital Spending Budget 

 

 Membership Summary and Update 

 

 Volunteer Hours Log Summary 

 

Thank you for your time and consideration.  

 

Please contact me with any questions. 

 

 

Mark S. Zelinski 

Commodore/Chairperson – Board of Directors 

Appleton Yacht Club 

mzelinski@new.rr.com 

920-621-1456 
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      APPLETON YACHT CLUB BOARD OF DIRECTOR'S MEETING 

 
November 13, 2014 

 

The Appleton Yacht Club Board of Director's meeting was called to order at 1833 by 

commodore Mark Zelinski.  Present were Maves, Kuether, Potter, Resch, Garvin, 

Murphy.  Excused was Schubbe and Kozak and Bill Brown has resigned his directorship.  

A new director will be appointed by the commodore to fulfill the last two months of the 

obligation.   

 

Motion to adopt the October minutes by Garvin, second by Murphy.  Motion carries. 

 

Potter adds to the agenda to speak about Light Up the Fox.  Motion to adopt November 

agenda by Garvin, second by Kuether.  Motion carries. 

 

TREASURER'S REPORT: Tim Potter 

  - October sales rebounded from September. 

  - Budgeted house income of $42,000 is at $37,741 with two months to go. 

  - Final payment made on new kitchen equipment. 

  - May have to go into LOC for another $10,000 until first of the year. 

 

Motion to approve Treasurer's report by Murphy, second by Garvin.  Motion carries. 

 

MEMBERSHIP REPORT: Scott Maves 

  - The 26 applications on the wait list will be called. 

  - SOCIAL MEMBERSHIP DUES ARE DUE ON 1-1-15 OR THOSE 

    MEMBERS GO TO THE WAIT LIST. 

  - PROOF OF INSURANCE WILL BE MANDATORY TO GET A SLIP 

    ASSIGNMENT FOR 2015. 

 

FLEET REPORT: John Resch 

  - Halloween party on 11/1 was well attended. 

  - Balance of checkbook is $5,049 of which $3,219 is Fleet, $300 is First Mates, 

    $530 is New Year's fund, and $1,000 is seed money. 

 

HOUSE REPORT: Jim Potter, Andy Potter 

  - Costs down for House. 

  - House net income for October is $3,545.46. 

  - Weekend menu to be simplified to maximize profitability. 

  - Scrub the Club is Saturday 11/22 starting at 9 am.  Any amount of help is greatly 

    appreciated. 

 

LESSOR REPORT: Chris Schubbe - NO REPORT 

 

SLIPS AND DOCKS: Jim Kozak - NO REPORT 

 



 

 

 

AUDIT AND FINANCE: Dave Murphy 

  - Peachtree software up to date. 

  - 2015 budget introduced. 

 

SAFETY AND MEASURER: Bill Frawley - NO REPORT 

 

FIRST MATES: Betsy Zelinski and Heather Holmes 

  - Emergency Shelter and Harbor House will be adopted for Christmas giving. 

  - White Elephant party on Saturday 12/6 at 7 pm. 

  - Decorate the club on Wednesday night 12/3. 

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

  - Harbor concepts for improvements in place. 

  - Two permits will be needed. 

  - Professional rendering will cost $1,500. 

  - Annual meeting with the city is 12/10 at 4:30 pm. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

  - Light Up the Fox organization will have a display on the old water treatment  

    plant property near Fratello's. 

 

MISCELLANEOUS 

 

  - Please record all volunteer hours. 

 

Motion to adjourn at 1950 by Maves, second by Garvin.  Motion carries. 

 

General Membership meeting called to order by commodore Mark Zelinski. There was 

no business to conduct. 

   

Motion to adjourn by Maves, second by Garvin. Motion carries. 

 

Note: Josh Strahn sworn in under the bell as a yachting member. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Diane Kuether 

Secretary, Appleton Yacht Club 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Appleton Yacht Club 
Annual Membership Meeting 

January 11, 2014 
 

Commodore Dave Murphy called the Annual Membership Meeting of the Appleton Yacht Club 

to order at 1300. Officers and Directors present were Murphy, Maves, Zelinski, Kozak, 

Rudebeck, Kuether, Schubbe, Yale, Garvin. Tim Potter, Treasurer, was excused. Motion by 

Long, seconded by Rudebeck to accept the minutes from the January 12, 2013 Annual Meeting. 

The motion carried. Motion by Maves, seconded by Ray to approve the Agenda; the motion 

carried. 

 

Mr. Murphy conducted a slide presentation and reviewed the year 2013 with a handout discussing 

our “Appleton Yacht Club … the place people want to be”. The presentation focused on a number 

of points: 

  1. Debt reduction – The AYC paid down debt from the building project nicely in 2013 

 2. Revenue – The Club will need to look for additional sources to expand for the future 

  3. Volunteerism – We need as an organization to revitalize our volunteers in 2014 

  4. City of Appleton – We have a great relationship with the city and we need to prepare 

                 for the riverwalk 

 

Mr. Zelinski, Secretary gave the annual Treasurers Report in Mr. Potters absence. Overall, 

financial activity for the AYC in 2013 was quite successful. 

 Combined budgeted income for the House, Marina and Club exceeded budget for the 

year. 

 The current operating line of credit stands at $50,000 and will be paid off in the next 60 

days. 

 Our mortgage with Community First Credit Union mortgage is at $274,000 as of 

12/31/13. It is on schedule with an additional payment to be made (approximately 

$25,000) in February or earlier. 

 

AYC Revenue ($000’s)   2013  Budget   Change 

   House        392        395    -    3 

   Marina        42  46            -    4 

   Club      142   131    +  11 

   Total Revenue             $576   $572     +  $4  

 

 AYC Income ($000’s)    2013  Budget   Change 

   House           33             35    -    2 

   Marina         30  33             -    3   

  Club         37   19     +  18 

   Total Income        $100   $87      +$13 

 

Motion by Kozak, seconded by Rudebeck to accept the report. The motion carried. 

 

Mr. Maves, Vice Commodore, gave the membership report. The 2013 membership cap, per the 

formula spelled out in the bylaws, will be as follows: 127 Yachting, 273 Social = 400 Total. As of 

this date, we have 103 Yachting members and 251 Social members for a total of 354. There are 5 

honorary members and 49 social members on a waiting list. At this meeting a motion will be 

voted on to allow for additional members. 

 

Committee Chairs then reported on their activities in 2013. All committees were appreciative of 

the support from members. Much work was accomplished during the year. The club had many 

enjoyable parties and events. The harbor and our social membership were at capacity by mid-

year. We had a great time and kept everybody safe.  

 



The various reports were delivered as follows: 

  House & Property - Mark Zelinski  Fleet Committee - Diane Kuether 

  Lessor - Chris Schubbe     Safety - Bill Frawley 

  Measurer - John Scherzinger   First Mates - Heather Holmes 

  Finance/Audit - John Yale   Slips & Docks - Scott Bruner 

 

 

Dave Murphy then presented the motion on the table to amend the by-laws and allow for 

increased membership. Zelinski read the motion:  

“The membership of the Appleton Yacht Club will approve and modify the bylaws to set  

    membership guidelines to 325 Social Members, 150 Yachting Members for a total of 

475,  

  effective immediately.” 

The membership voted via secret ballot; the motion passed by the required 2/3 majority. The 

bylaws will be modified as of this date. 

 

The Board then moved to the annual election process. John Zuleger, chair of the Nominating 

Committee, took charge of the process. The tellers nominated and approved were Guy Martinek, 

Barry James, Kevin Lillge. 

 

The candidates were as follows. 

 Commodore   Mark Zelinski, Bill Brown 

 Vice Commodore  Scott Maves, Steve Uslabar 

 Treasurer    Tim Potter 

 Secretary    Diane Kuether, Steve Uslabar 

 Director - 3 positions  Scott Bruner, Bill Brown, Scott Rudebeck, John Resch, 

Dave Murphy, 

    James Ray, Bill Frawley 

     (Notes: (1) the 3rd Director position was vacated by 

Diane Kuether after 

     winning the election for Secretary, (2) the 3rd Director 

position is a two 

     year assignment, (3) James Ray ran only for the two year 

position. 

 

The new Board of Directors, after conducting the election process, is as follows: 

 

  Mark Zelinski – Commodore  Bill Brown – Director (3 year term) 

   Scott Maves – Vice Commodore Dave Murphy – Director (3 year term) 

   Treasurer – Tim Potter     John Resch – Director (2 year term) 

   Secretary – Diane Kuether    Directors Schubbe, Garvin, Kozak 

remain in office 

 

Motion by Maves, second by Rudebeck to destroy the ballots. The motion carried. 

 

Motion by Ray, second by Maves to adjourn the 2013 Appleton Yacht Club Annual Meeting. The 

motion carried. 

 

John Yale then swore in the new officers and Directors. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Mark S. Zelinski 

Board of Directors 

Secretary 2013 

 



 
December 3, 2014 

 

                 Capital Spending Report 
 

2014 Marina   

Dock Repair     $ 3,800   

Buoy Lighting     $ 2,000 

AYC Work/Rescue Pontoon   $ 1,200 

Marina Lighting     $ 1,400 

Slip Repair      $ 4,900 

Miscellaneous Repair     $ 5,200 

 

Clubhouse  

 Stove/Oven/Kitchen Equipment            $ 16,600 

Air Conditioning Unit    $ 3,400 

Restaurant Equipment    $ 2,000 

Fencing & Property     $ 2,400 

Miscellaneous Repairs    $ 4,400 

  Grand Total 2014           $ 47,300 

 

2015 Plan  Dock & Slip Repair    $ 4,000 

    Work/Rescue Pontoon Outboard Motor $ 5,000 

    Lighting Upgrade/Security Cameras    $ 4,000 

    Ice Machine      $ 3,000 

    Miscellaneous Repairs    $ 4,000 

      Total 2015             $ 20,000 

     

AYC 5 Year Capital Spending Plan 
 

2015   See above.       $20,000 

 

2016    General Maintenance & Repair – Marina  $20,000 

    General Maintenance & Repair – Clubhouse 

    House Furniture Replacement 

 

2017    Major Marina Renovation *     $50,000 

    Slip & Dock Repairs per Preliminary Plan 

 

2018   Major Marina Renovation (continued)   $50,000 

    Remove existing Structures per trail plan 

    Create AYC storage facility/Tack House 

 

2019    Major Marina Renovation (continued)  

Parking Lot Resurface/Replacement   $20,000 
 

*Note:   The City of Appleton and the DNR have begun preliminary discussions in preparation  

              for significant improvement to the Appleton Yacht Club Marina and waterfront. 

 



 

 
 

December 3, 2014 

 

 

                 Appleton Yacht Club – Membership Report 
 

In 2014, per the January Annual Membership Meeting minutes, the Appleton Yacht Club 

amended their bylaws to allow for increased membership. 

 

January 2014 

“The membership of the Appleton Yacht Club will approve and modify the bylaws to set  

membership guidelines to 325 Social Members, 150 Yachting Members for a total of 

475, effective immediately.” 

 

The membership voted via secret ballot; the motion passed by the required 2/3 majority. 

The bylaws will be modified as of this date. 

 

Previously, the membership was capped at 400 members total, split via formula at 

approximately 275 Social, 125 Yachting. 

 

As of this writing. The Appleton Yacht Club “Social” Membership ranks are full and at 

325 members with approximately 25 individuals on a waiting list. 

 

Current Yachting Membership stands at 121 for a grand total of 446 members. 

 

 

 
 

                                        
 

       Volunteer Hours Report 2014 
 

       Hours 

 

Q1       1107 

 

Q2        1266 

 

Q3          965 

 

Q4 to date         783 

 

Total to date 4121 












